
19th April 2024 

             St Andrew’s CE Primary School  

                            SUMMER TERM he Mease Federation  

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills 

Dear Families, 

I would like to express my thanks for the overwhelming support we 
have had this week in regard to the weekend trespassers and vandals. 

We have been proactive and as a result, made strong links with the 
local PCSO, Costas Karpi, who will come and meet the children at St 
Andrew’s next week. We have also ordered some security cameras 

which will hopefully deter any future trespassing on both sites. If you 
are ever passing either school and see something untoward, please  

report it and let me know on Class Dojo. 

On a much happier note, I can report that the children have settled 
into the new term wonderfully. The children in Class 3 are thriving in 
Mr Buckley’s care. They loved learning to program micro bits and used 
them to write me kind messages. Class 2 at Mary Howard have settled 

well and are enjoying being taught by Miss Ellis. They’ve thoroughly 
enjoyed reading their new book, ‘The Monster Slayer’, using drama to 

bring their writing to life. 

The children in KS2 at Mary Howard are going swimming this half 
term at the Snowdome. The aim is for the children to reach the  
government’s expectations for swimming by Year 6. This will be  

replicated at St. Andrew’s next half term. We have decided to take 
the whole of Key Stage 2 every year so they get the opportunity to 

swim throughout their life in Key Stage 2 at our schools. 

Last night, I was proud to attend the Tamworth Swimming  
Competition with four of our children representing both of our 

schools. Harry and Luke, represented Mary Howard and Ona and Keira 

represented St Andrew’s. They did an amazing job and I would like to 
thank them for being so fabulous. I would also like to thank their  
parents for supporting us and helping us to compete against other 

schools in the area. 

Yesterday, myself and Mrs Orgill met with Charlene Gethin, our new 
CEO, to plan the migration over to TSSMAT. I will keep you informed 

of the changes and timeline. It is certainly exciting times. but  
everything will happen timely and for the benefit of our schools. 

We are awaiting the launch of the new TSSMAT website, so please 
bear with us during the cross-over. The new menu is going well and 

the children are enjoying the new recipes.  

I am passionate about making our schools the very best places to 
grow and flourish. I appreciate the support of our parents.  I would 

like to remind you about Parent Forum. This is a way to build  
relationships and strengthen communication between school and home 

and look at ways to improve our schools further. There is a date 
booked so look at the parent forum section in this newsletter. 

As always, we have an open door culture in our school, so if ever you 
have any queries or niggles, please do not hesitate to contact us. We 

are always glad to help. 

Best wishes 

Miss Mills 

“It is God who arms me with strength and keeps my way secure.” – Psalm 



Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their  
classes this week using the links below. 

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

For Information 

Parents of Year 6 children 

If you need to apply for school transport for your child when 
they move to secondary school in September, you can do this 

online at www.staffordshire.gov.uk/under16travelapply  

What’s Coming Up This Week 

Monday 22nd April 

PE All Classes—send children in PE kits 

    SH Active—After School club—Mini Trampolining—3.30-4.30pm 

 

Friday 26th April 

PE All Classes—send children in PE kits 

For Action 

IMPORTANT—Nut Allergy Update 

As we have now joined TSSMAT, we will be adopting their directive 
on the management of nuts and nut based products in school which 
will now be extended to include products that may contain nuts/

traces of nuts. 

It is important that you check the labelling of food products before 
sending your child into school with them – it is not always apparent 
that products contain nuts or traces of nuts but the consequences 

may be fatal.  

If children require snacks at break-time, these should only be fresh 
or dried fruit and healthy snack bars that have been checked  

carefully. Key Stage 1 pupils will continue to be provided with a piece 
of fruit, daily.  

Thank you for your co-operation and understanding in this matter. 

Dojo Messages 

Please be aware that any Dojo messages sent first thing in the 
morning will not be seen until after 9.00am. If your message is 

urgent or about illness, please call the office number and leave a 
message. Thank you. 

Break time snacks 

As per the information above, children should only be provided with 
healthy snacks to eat at breaktime. Please support us by not sending 

in the following items for consumption at break time: 

• Crisps 
• Biscuits 
• Sweets 

• Chocolate bars 
• Cakes/cake bars 

 
These items may be included in your child's packed lunch as part of a 

balanced diet. 

https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-3/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-4/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-5/
http://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/under16travelapply


For Action Parent Invites 

Dear families, 

We are looking to relaunch our Parent Forum. We would really  
appreciate it if a person from each class could attend on Friday 3rd 

May 2024 at 2:45pm. 

Please complete the following form if you are interested in being a 
class rep or if you can attend the meeting on the 03/05/24. The 

form also includes more information on what being on the Parent Fo-
rum entails. Thank you. 

https://forms.office.com/e/HbVwWHaQ4N 

 

Special People 

The Special People for week commencing 22.04.24 will 
be:  

Class 1—Hugo Williams 

Class 2—Ona Light 

Class 3—Isabel Gray 

Year 6 SATs Breakfast 

All Y6 children are invited to join Mr Buckley for breakfast, for free, 
from Monday 13th - Thursday 16th May. The breakfast starts at 

8.30am and the children will enjoy a variety of different breakfast 
items kindly funded by SASA. Please let me know if your child will be 

attending breakfast club by returning the consent form (https://
forms.office.com/e/NKmh1FgAD0) by  

Friday 3rd May. Thank you. 

 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/NKmh1FgAD0
https://forms.office.com/e/NKmh1FgAD0


For Action 

 



Dinners for Week Commencing 22nd April 2024 

This week is: Week 3 



Attendance 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One—96.47% 

Class Two—97.06% 

Class Three—96.47% 

Dentist/Medical Appointments 

Could we kindly remind parents/carers to try and book dental and  

medical appointments outside of school times. We do understand that 

there are occasions when this is not always possible. Thank you. 

Dates to Note 

DATES TO NOTE  

April 

Tuesday 30th April—Outdoor poetry day and author visit 

May 

Friday 3rd May—Rock Up and Read 

Friday 3rd May—Parent Forum 2.45pm 

Monday 6th May—Bank Holiday 

13th-16th May—KS2 SATs week 

Thursday 16th May—Census Day 

Thursday 23rd May—Let Your Light Shine Worship—3pm 

Friday 24th May—Break up for half term 

June 

Monday 3rd June—Inset Day 

Tuesday 4th June—Children return to school 

 

Dojo Scores 

This Week’s Dojo Scores  

Water—90 

Fire—108 

Air—82 

Earth—107 

Well done Fire!  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Community Events SH Active Information 



Community Events 



Community Events 



Community Events 



Community Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are excited to be offering All Stars Cricket at Elford Cricket Club this year! All Stars 

is aimed at 5–8-year-olds and is a brilliant, fun and energetic 8-week introduction to 

cricket. For £30 all participants will get a personalised t-shirt, as well as 8 weeks of 

coaching. Here is the link to book your child’s place - https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/

Course/2cf22ba1-2c06-4aa1-a566-27c79092cdea  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elford Cricket Club are excited to be offering Dynamos Cricket at Elford Cricket Club this 
year! Dynamos is aimed at 8 -11-year olds and is a brilliant, fun and energetic 8-week 

introduction to cricket. For £30 all participants will get a personalised t-shirt, as well as 
8 weeks of coaching. Here is the link to book your child’s place - https://

ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/BookCourse/42ce81f8-41ef-4de0-afc2-c69c953347b3  

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/2cf22ba1-2c06-4aa1-a566-27c79092cdea
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/2cf22ba1-2c06-4aa1-a566-27c79092cdea
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/BookCourse/42ce81f8-41ef-4de0-afc2-c69c953347b3
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/BookCourse/42ce81f8-41ef-4de0-afc2-c69c953347b3

